SOUTH HYKEHAM NEWSLETTER

January 2023

South Hykeham Parish Council

The next meeting of South Hykeham Parish Council will take place on Wednesday 11th January 2023 at 7pm.

Meetings usually take place on the second Wednesday of the month commencing at 7pm and are open to the public. There are no full Parish Council meetings during August or December.

There will be a 15 minute public forum commencing at 7.00pm prior to the Council meeting when members of the public may ask questions or make short statements to the Council about matters that are of concern to them. Each speaker will be allowed up to 3 minutes in which to address the Council. The venue for Parish Council meetings is South Hykeham Community Primary School on Wath Lane, South Hykeham LN6 9PG. Agendas are published on the village noticeboards and on the Parish Council website. Copies may be obtained by contacting the Parish Clerk on Tel: 07762 318013 or by downloading from the website. Email: southhykehampc@gmail.com

Website:

https://southhykeham.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk/

The Parish Council

Clerk: Carolyn Wilkinson, Tel: 07762 318013 Chair, Cllr Mrs P Whittaker Tel: 01522 686357 Vice-Chair Mrs L Graham Tel: 01522 684077 Councillors:

Mr P Driffill Tel; 01522 692669 Mr D Rowson Tel: 01522 686671 Mr S Roe Tel: 01522 883127

Mrs N Dillon-Jones Tel: 07952 439810 Mr R Phillips Tel: 07778 604401

North Kesteven District Councillors

Cllr M L Green Bassingham & B. Broughton Cllr R Eckert Bassingham & B. Broughton

Lincolnshire County Councillors

Cllr M Overton Bassingham & Welbourn
Cllr M Thompson Eagle & Hykeham West
Cllr S Roe Hykeham Forum

LCC Planning online:-

https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/planning/find-planning-application

NKDC Planning online:-

https://www.n-

kesteven.gov.uk/residents/planning-and-build ing/planning/planning-applications/planningonline/

<u>Fix my Street:-</u> To report or review local street problems go to:https://fixmystreet.lincolnshire.gov.uk

Enter a Lincolnshire postcode, street name and area, or check an existing report number. Locate the problem on a map of the area. Enter details of the problem and confirm the report. Photographic evidence may be uploaded to the report to assist with the investigations that will follow.

South Hykeham Parish Council grants and donations For full details of the guidelines/criteria for applications visit the Parish Council website where the application form and notes can be downloaded or contact the Clerk Tel: 07762 318013 or by email: southhykehampc@gmail.com

Applications can be submitted any time during the financial year up to 31st March 2023.

Volunteer litterpicking poster competition

The Parish Council recently ran a competition for South Hykeham Community Primary School pupils to design a poster to promote the Parish volunteer litterpicking initiative. After much deliberation 2 outstanding entries were selected as the prizewinners and each will be presented with a £20 book token by the Chairman, Councillor Pam Whittaker. It was very difficult to pick just 2 as there was some extremely creative artwork and each entry was promoting the same message in different ways. that we should all be responsible and not carelessly discard litter but find a bin to put it in or take it home with you. The posters will appear at locations around the Parish and we would like to thank everyone who took part in

the competition for their help in getting the message out there.

For more details about volunteer litterpicking email southhykehampc@gmail.com or Tel: 07762 318013. Litterpicks will recommence on Saturday 11th February 2023 with an additional date during May to coincide with the Great British Spring Clean.

<u>Call Connect</u> On demand network of bus services operating across Lincolnshire. This operates only for pre booked requests. Tel: 01522 553143.

<u>DialaRide</u> A voluntary service available for those who are unable to get out and about any other way. To register as a member Tel: 01522 544983.

Bus shelter at Thorpe Lane, Newark Road

The Parish Council has confirmed the design and installation of a new bus shelter at Thorpe Lane to replace the existing one with a structure that is more serviceable and easier to clean. The order has been placed and it is hoped that the new bus shelter will be in place early Spring 2023.

Parish Christmas Tree Thanks to Pennells Garden Centre for the Christmas Tree which was installed adjacent to St Michaels and All Angels on Meadow Lane in time for their Christmas Fayre. Thanks also to the friends of the Parish Council who have donated and made baubles and decorations to brighten up the tree and the surrounding area.